SGA Meeting Minutes
February 20th, 2018

At 7:02PM, the meeting commenced. Nate Maiwald led the invocation, and Kassie Jones led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Kassie Jones asked for a moment of silence to honor the victims of the Stoneman Douglas High School shooting.

Kassie introduced the guest speaker, Jen Ngetich, representative from the Learning Management System Committee. LMS Committee has been tasked with selecting the best platform for VikingWeb and want more student feedback. They plan on integrating more third party tools into VikingWeb, such as Aleks, MyLab, etc. Additionally, the committee is hoping to make the site mobile friendly. Jen gave a preview of the two alternative software candidates, D2L and Canvas. If it is decided that a new platform will take over, it will be up and running by August 2018. Jen asked the body for questions. A member of the body asked what the likelihood of the shift to a new software is. Jen said it is pretty likely, but still under lots of consideration. Alexi Bell asked if there would still be difficulty with the back button on VikingWeb, and Jen said that it should be made simpler. Brook Davis-Brown asked if the faculty likes the changes. Jen said yes, that the new software is far more intuitive than VikingWeb. Sara Jordan asked if an app will be implemented. Jen said yes.

Officer Reports:

Anna Katherine Drew, Secretary
Anna Katherine presented the minutes. The minutes passed as typed.
Anna Katherine shared that 42 clubs have not completed all Volunteer Credits and reminded clubs to turn in all credits before April 17th. 
The SGA Prize of the Week went to Katie Ott.

Marc McLendon, Vice President of Service
Marc asked the body to remember to sign up to work GHP Interview Day for Volunteer Credit. 
Marc announced that the Blood Assurance blood drive on February 21st and reminded clubs to sign up to volunteer for the event to receive an SGA credit. 

Will Kenworthy, Vice President of Administration
Will announced the Executive SGA Team to the body. He announced that there would be a runoff for Treasurer between JW Perry and David Driskell. 
Will opened Class Officer Nominations. Max Von Schmeling was nominated for Sophomore Vice President, Diamond Newsome was nominated for Junior Vice President, Bailey Dingley was nominated for Junior President, Elliette McElroy was nominated for Senior Treasurer, Caroline Stiles was nominated for Senior Secretary, Alexi Bell was nominated for Senior Vice President, and Maddie Jordan and Dominic Miller were nominated for Senior President.
Will opened nominations for Faculty/Staff Awards. The body nominated multiple faculty and staff members for the executive team to narrow down.  
Will Kenworthy gave his weekly weather report. Wednesday will have a high of 79 degrees and a low of 62 degrees with a 30% chance of rain.

Kassie Jones, President
Kassie reminded the body that only 3 treasurer workshops are left: on February 21 at 12PM and 5PM in Krannert 250, and on February 22 at 5PM in Krannert 250.
Kassie shared that the SGA Account Balance is $11,048.84.
Kassie reminded the body that a candlelight vigil in honor of the victims of the Stoneman Douglas High School shooting would be taking place immediately after SGA. 
Kassie reminded the body that she would not be at work Thursday and Friday.

Old Business
Dominic asked if printers could be installed at Winshape. Kassie said that if it was something the body wanted, they needed to join the focus group.

New Business
None.

Class President Reports
Senior Class President Anna Walker, Junior Class President Dominic Miller, Sophomore Class President Bailey Dingley, Freshman Class President Noah Beck had nothing to report. 

Committee Reports
None.

Announcements
Karolyn Olsen announced that KCAB would be hosting Koffeehouse on February 24th at 9PM in the Jewel Box, as well as co-hosting Step Afrika! With MISP on February 28th at 7:30PM in the Ford Auditorium.
SOLE announced that they would be hosting the Telluride Mountainfilm on Tour on February 21st in the MAC Auditorium 6:30PM. Student admission is free, general admission is $5. 
Ellen Summerlin announced that a photography exhibit centered around Berry College’s wildlife would be opening at Oak Hill on February 24th and would remain open through August. 
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Anna Walker, with a second from Max Von Schmeling, moved to adjourn at 7:33PM.



